
  

 

 

Summary of changes based on feedback during 

community consultation 

 

Based on feedback heard from the community during community engagement and further discussions with Keolis Downer and our Waste 

Services team, we have made changes to the concept plan that we first presented to you. 

 

 Item Update Reason 

1. Pedestrian refuge in 
Addiscombe Road, at 
intersection with Kenneth 
Road. 
 

Removed from plan. Council will install a No U TURN 
sign at this intersection. To prevent U-turns at the 
intersection.   

Following conversations with our Waste 
Services team and local bus service operator, 
Keolis Downer, the proposed pedestrian 
refuge would have prevented vehicle turning 
movements for large trucks and buses.   

2. Removing two parking 
spaces and No Parking in 
Addiscombe Road.  

Change to No Stopping. Council will install a solid 
yellow NO STOPPING line that will remove two 
parking spaces and the existing No Parking. 

Vehicles parking in this location in 
Addiscombe Road prevent large trucks and 
bus from turning in to Addiscombe Road.   

3. One way traffic flow in 
Addiscombe Road. 

We will be narrowing Addiscombe Road and creating 
a one way traffic flow for a short section of road from 
Fairway Reserve to Fairway Close.   

This will allow the shared path to be 
constructed without removing vegetation.   

4. Existing bus zone located 
along boundary of Fairway 
Reserve. 

Relocated bus stop west of the existing location to 
accommodate the raised pedestrian and cycle 
crossing. The bus zone will be located along the 
southern boundary of 5-7 Fairway Close. 

To comply with Transport for NSW technical 
directions for No Stopping at pedestrian and 
cycle crossings. 

5. New Pedestrian refuge in 
Fairway Close, at the 
intersection with 
Addiscombe Road.   

Included in plan Council will construct a pedestrian 
refuge at this location. 

To improve safety for pedestrians and cyclists 
at this location 

6. Extension of shared path. The shared path on the western side of Addiscombe 
Road has been extended to 6 Addiscombe Road. 
The shared path will then be constructed on the 
eastern side of the road and connect to the existing 
shared path.   

To allow for improved connections and 
visibility for all road users in this location.   

7. Removing timber logs and 
constructing kerb and gutter 

The existing timber logs will be removed from 
Addiscombe Road (opp 6 Addiscombe Road).  New 
kerb and gutter will be provided here.   

To allow for the parking area to be formalised. 

 


